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LOUISIANA COMMISSION ON PERINATAL CARE AND

PREVENTION OF INFANT MORTALITY

https://zoom.us/j/613695598   Phone:  602-333-0032 Code: 695902
May 21, 2020

Member Attendees: Dr.Scott Barrilleaux, Dr. Steven Spedale, Dr. Rodney Wise, Dr. Joseph Biggio, Amy Zapata, Emily Stevens, Leslie Lewis, 
Guests: Dr. Lyn Kieltyka, Dr. Veronica Gillespie, Dr. James Hussey, Amy Ladley, Kerri Redmond, Karis Schoellmann, Rosi Trichilo, Rachelle Boudreaux, Lacey Gero, Shavia Scott, Marci Brewer, Tisha Reed, Keshia Holmes, Gloria Grady, Dionka Pierce, Gail Gibson, Becky Majdoch, Rachel Hyde, Rosa Bustamante-Forest, Traci Perry, Lakisha Flagg, Nicole Soudelier, Shelley Ryan Gray, Debbie Perna, Jada Brown, Debra Cyprian, Paul Salles, Lisa Norman, Renee Antoine, Frankie Robertson, Sara Dickerson, Matthew Wallace
Meeting Notes:
State of the State Presentation
· Dr. Kieltyka provided a presentation on maternal and infant outcomes in Louisiana.  In part, discussions included barriers to health, the use of telehealth, and continuing education to hospital administrators.

· Members will follow-up with any additional questions, after another review of slides. 
COVID 19-Pregant mothers and infants

· Dr. Gillespie shared updates regarding information for pregnant women and birthing persons before, during, and after pregnancy related to COVID-19. She highlighted specific impacts on health disparities of black individuals being disproportionally affected by COVID.
Legislative Updates

· Free Standing Birthing Centers-rulemaking: Lacey Gero is tracking the rule-making process related to this item. The Commission has requested that they be able to review before the Notice of Intent goes out for public comment.
· Maternal Autopsy: Dr. Gillespie stated that the study resolution was deferred and the bill would not be heard during legislative session. She plans to initiate the study anyway, and begin to gather needed information. 
· Maternal Mortality review: Dr. Gillespie reported that the bill was deferred and would not be heard during this legislative session. 
· Maternity Levels of Care: Dr. Gillespie will provide updates at a subsequent meeting
· Other updates: Updates on additional bills that maybe of interest were provided
· HB 344-prisoners who are pregnant or less than 8 weeks post, shall not be placed in solitary confinement-favorable and moving to house floor

· HB 798-public bodies can conduct electronic meetings. Passed house and moved to senate chamber next week
Perinatal Commission workflow: 2019-2020 Legislative Reports 
· A small subgroup of members had met to identify and prioritize action items from the recommendations from the Disparities in Maternal and Child Health Outcomes Report (SR 240-HR 294) & Healthy Moms, Healthy Babies Advisory Council Report (RS 40: 2015.5). A synthesis was provided of proposed action items for the Commission’s workflow. 

· Specific action items need to be reviewed for key responsibility and timeline. The June workgroup call will be used to finalize this work.   
Regular Updates from Perinatal Commission authorized projects
· Pregnancy Associated Mortality Surveillance (PAMR)- Rosi Trichilo shared plans for upcoming year. The next PAMR meeting will be conducted virtually, and an additional meeting to review motor vehicle crashes will be scheduled separately. The use of trauma-informed training, as well as adding a potential survivor to the committee is being explored to further an equity focused lens. The 2017 PAMR report is currently being finalized and will be circulated to the Commission for review. 

· LaPQC-Amy Ladley let member know that the Interim Report for the Reducing Maternal Morbidity Initiative will be sent out to members for feedback/comment prior to its release.
· Opioid Pilot project –NOWS-Marci Brewer provide a brief update about the project. Further information will be shared at the July meeting. Collaboration with OBH regarding staff and provider education is planned. 
· Fetal Infant Mortality Review (FIMR)- The Bureau of Family Health is conducting an exploration of data related to the perinatal periods of risk to inform Commission discussion related to the FIMR. This discussion is scheduled for either July or September, 2020. 
Subcommittee reports
· Membership Committee needs to meet, there are 2 vacancies on Commission and the Nurse Practitioner position is still with the Office of Boards and Commissions. NTSV Workgroup will be meeting soon.
Other Business
· March of Dimes –Better Birth Outcomes:  Renee Antoine shared several items-  COVID-19 webinar live series called “Healthy Moms, Strong Babies” with access is available on Facebook; There is a “News Moms Need” Blog-with COVID advice for pregnant women; Support of pregnancy care groups are virtual- they are weekly, free, and open to public 

· Title V-Amy Zapata shared that the Title V Needs Assessment phase is wrapping up. She reminded the commission members to complete the survey regarding priorities.
· Perinatal Commission Annual Report- The report will need to circulate through LDH leadership and LGR prior to being submitted to the legislature and governor.
Adjourn
Regular Meetings will continue to be on the third Thursday of every other month in 2020 from 1:00-3:00. The next regular meeting will be on July 16, 2020. Workgroup calls will be held on the third Wednesday of every other month with the next call on June 17, 2020 from 11:30-12:30
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